
 

7 September 2009 

 

 

Dear Pastor 

 

Greetings in Jesus name. 

 

Following the launch of the ACA in November 2008, I am writing to inform you about the next steps, and 

in particular the need for Apostolic Churches to focus our work on certain pieces of legislation which are 

even now being planned by the Government.   

 

You will recall that at the Inaugural Meeting in October 2005, various guest speakers including Bishops: 

Dunn, Holdsworth and Baker, as well as Pastor Jonathan James emphasised the need for all Apostolic 

Churches to unite as one. Time was also taken to explain the rationale behind the different churches 

uniting. The call for unity was again emphasised at the interim meeting held in Birmingham in December 

2007 where the theme, ‘The Power of One’ was used to reinforce the concept of unity.  

 

We now wish to remind you that the ACA was born out of the vision for Apostolic Churches to work 

together as a united front on a whole range of issues, which affect us all. Its purpose and aims are clearly 

outlined in the enclosed leaflet in which you will see that we have primarily focused on churches within the 

apostolic faith forging links to further the gospel and working together according to God’s divine will. 

ACA is therefore not about larger churches dominating or seeking to control smaller Church Organisations. 

 

Recently two meetings were held across London when pastors from various Apostolic Church 

organisations came together to talk about the direction of the Apostolic Church in relation to the prevailing 

political and social climate as they affect the church.  This letter is therefore a call to the Executive Board 

in each Apostolic Church organisation to come together urgently to talk about planned legislation, legal 

requirements and the possible impact which these could have on churches, should they ever be reported to 

be contravening the laws of the land.  

 

The attached sheet outlines some urgent and relevant facts of which every Church should be aware. It is 

therefore proposed to hold one further urgent meeting to discuss these topical issues. The date for this 

meeting is Saturday 19 September from 10.00hrs to 14.00hrs at Beulah Apostolic Church, Church 

Road, Willesden, London. NW10 6YP.  We urge you to attend this meeting and if you are unable to 

attend in person, please send a senior representative. Your support is needed in this matter. Together, we 

can face tomorrow. Together, we can move forward. Together, we recognise that there is power in one. 

 

Please contact Elder C P Troutt on 0208 422 5469 or 0795 639 1702, by Wednesday 16 September to 

confirm your attendance. 

 

We very much look forward to hearing from you shortly. 

 

Yours in Christ Jesus   

 

Pastor C. P. Troutt 
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Facts Concerning Planned Government Legislation of Which All Churches Should Be Aware. 
 

• The government is concerned with fighting discrimination at all levels and is now planning to 

create a single anti-discrimination legislation, which will extend beyond race, gender, disability 

and age to incorporate issues around religion and sexual orientation. No doubt, if the single 

equality Bill becomes statue, there will be implications for the church. In addition, there are other 

legislative matters that we need to be aware of, for example, issues around safeguarding.  

  

• A number of test cases on sexual orientation have already taken place and we are aware that some 

evangelical Christians have clashed with the law while others have been subjected to physical 

abuse because they have dared to uphold the tenets of their faith. An excerpt from the enclosed 

newspaper article, ‘How Britain is turning Christianity into a Crime’ illustrates the issues that we 

now face and are likely to experience in the future. 

 

“AS AN EVANGELIST IS ARRESTED FOR HANDING OUT BIBLE VERSES: How 

long will it be before Christianity becomes illegal in Britain…The Bible is the moral code 

that underpins our civilisation 

A bizarre state of affairs has arisen thanks to our human rights culture which champions 

minorities against the minority…As a result, no one can say anything disobliging about a 

minority without being accused of prejudice or discrimination. 

 The problem for Christianity is that it holds that homosexuality is wrong. This, however, 

it is no longer allowed to say …without being accused of prejudice.” by Melanie Phillips, 

Daily Mail, September 7, 2006 

 

• The Apostolic Churches are unprepared for the future ‘new world’ where attempts will be made 

to prevent us from preaching the gospel and speaking out about biblical principles. At this stage, 

preparatory work is called for and ACA is well placed to use the resources within the church 

organisations to increase awareness and identify how we will be able to respond to any charges, 

should any be levelled at an Apostolic Church. 

 

• We are therefore urging all apostolic leaders to join us to discuss the impact of the planned 

legislation on our ministry so that we can identify the way forward. The government has asked for 

organisations and individuals to respond to the consultation document, ‘Equality Bill: Making it 

work’ by 30 September 2009. We realise that this is very short notice; nevertheless, it is important 

that we begin to network and give written response so that our views can be registered. 

Additionally, this meeting proposes to explore other legislative requirements as they relate to our 

Christianity.   
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How Britain is turning Christianity into a crime 

by Melanie Phillips 

Last updated at 11:14 07 September 2006 

How long will it be before Christianity becomes illegal in 

Britain? This is no longer the utterly absurd and offensive 

question that on first blush it would appear to be. 

An evangelical Christian campaigner, Stephen Green was 

arrested and charged last weekend with using threatening, 

abusive or insulting words or behaviour. 

So what was this behaviour? Merely trying peacefully to 

hand out leaflets at a gay rally in Cardiff. 

So what was printed on those leaflets that was so threatening, 

abusive or insulting that it attracted the full force of the law? 

Why, none other than the majestic words of the 1611 King James Bible. 

The problem was that they were those bits of the Bible which forbid homosexuality. The 

leaflets also urged homosexuals to "turn from your sins and you will be saved". 

But to the secular priests of the human rights culture, the only sin is to say that homosexuality 

is a sin. 

Admittedly, Mr Green is not everyone's cup of tea; other Christians regard him as extreme. 

But our society is now so upside-down that, by doing nothing more than upholding a 

fundamental tenet of Christianity, he was treated like a criminal. 

And yet at the same time, the police are still studiously refusing to act against Islamic zealots 

abusing British freedom to preach hatred and incitement against the West. 

Prejudice 

The Bible is the moral code that underpins our civilisation. Yet the logic of the police action 

against Mr Green surely leads ultimately to the inescapable conclusion that the Bible itself is 

"hate speech" and must be banned. 

This bizarre state of affairs has arisen thanks to our human rights culture which automatically 

champions minorities against the majority. 

As a result, no one can say anything disobliging about a minority without being accused of 

prejudice or discrimination. 

The problem for Christianity is that it holds that homosexuality is wrong. This, however, it is 

no longer allowed to say because it treats a minority practice as sinful. 
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So it can no longer uphold a central tenet of its own faith without being accused of prejudice. 

This dilemma is currently tearing apart the Church of England itself. But it is also turning our 

whole notion of justice on its head. 

Author Lynette Burrows received a warning from the Metropolitan Police merely for 

suggesting that gay people did not make ideal adoptive parents. 

The former leader of the Muslim Council of Britain, Sir Iqbal Sacranie, also had his collar felt 

by police after he said that homosexuality was harmful. 

Notably, in his case the matter was swiftly dropped. If there's one thing that terrifies our PC 

police even more than being called homophobic, it's being called Islamophobic ? even though 

Islamic fundamentalism poses a real threat to the human rights of gay people. 

If this wasn't all so frightening, it would be hilarious. Christians, by contrast, get very 

different treatment. 

An elderly evangelical preacher, Harry Hammond, was convicted of a public order offence 

after he held up a poster calling for an end to homosexuality, lesbianism and immorality. 

Although he had been the victim of a physical attack when a crowd poured soil and water 

over him, he alone was prosecuted. 

And Lancashire pensioners Joe and Helen Roberts were interrogated by police for 80 minutes 

about their 'homophobic' views after they had merely asked their local council to display 

Christian literature alongside gay rights leaflets in civic buildings. 

Bullying Christianity is fast becoming the creed that dare not speak its name. It is being 

written out of the national script by ideologues seeking to hasten its disappearance. 

Yesterday, the Mayor of London Ken Livingstone said in a radio interview that Britain was 

"no longer a Christian country" because people no longer went to church. 

Local authorities and government bodies are systematically bullying Christianity out of 

existence by refusing to fund Christian voluntary groups on the grounds that to be Christian 

means that they are not committed to 'diversity'. 

Thus local and central government refused to replicate the vocational training provided by the 

Highfields Happy Hens Centre in Derbyshire for young offenders and pupils excluded from 

school despite its impressive record of success, simply because it was run with a clear 

Christian ethos. 

Norfolk council objected to the inclusion of the word 'Christian' in the constitution of 

Barnabas House in King's Lynn, Norfolk, which houses homeless young men. 

And the Housing Corporation, the major funder of Romford YMCA in Essex which looks 

after hundreds of needy young people, objected to the fact that only Christians were board 

members ? which meant, it said, that the YMCA was not capable of 'diversity', even though it 

was open to all faiths and none. 
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The 'diversity' agenda, in other words, is a fig-leaf for an attack on Christianity. 

And to cap it all, we can no longer rely on our future monarch to hold the line, since Prince 

Charles has said that when he becomes King he will no longer be Defender of the Faith but 

"defender of faith". 

But Christianity is still the official religion of this country. All its institutions, its history and 

its culture are suffused with it; Britain would lose its identity, its values and its cohesion 

without it. 

But minority rights are now being wielded against it like a wrecking ball. 

What started as a commendable desire to ban hatred of the gay minority has morphed into a 

hatred of the Christian majority. 

Behaviour which was previously considered to transgress the moral norms of the Bible has 

now instead become the norm ? and it is biblical values that are treated as beyond the pale of 

acceptable behaviour. This is no accident. 

The sacred doctrine of human rights ? which explicitly sets itself up as the religion for a 

godless age ? is the means by which secularism is steadily attacking the Christian roots of our 

civilisation, on the basis that religion is inherently unenlightened, prejudiced and divisive. 

Christianity has been dethroned as this country's governing creed on the basis that equality 

demands equal status for minority faiths and secularism. As a result, it is being marginalised 

as no more than a quaint cultural curiosity. 

Offensive 

It is a process before which the Church of England has long been on its knees, going with the 

flow of moral and cultural collapse in accordance with the doctrine of multiculturalism ? and 

then wondering why its churches are so empty, while those of uncompromising evangelicals 

such as Stephen Green are packed to the rafters. 

As a result, Christianity is being steadily removed from the public sphere. 

Various councils have banned Christmas on the grounds that it is "too Christian" and 

therefore "offensive" to people of other faiths, and are replacing it with meaningless "winter 

festivals". 

This attack on Christianity is not merely something that seems straight out of Alice In 

Wonderland. 

It is not merely a threat to freedom of speech and religious expression. It is a fundamental 

onslaught on the national identity and bedrock values of this country ? and as such will 

destroy those freedoms which Christianity itself first created. 

 


